
 
 
 

 
 

                                                                        
 

17th January 2025 
Dear parents and carers, 

We have had another great week at Torridon with some fantastic learning happening across the school.   

We would like to say thank you to the members of the Lewisham Fire Service who gave up their valuable time 

to come and visit Reception on Monday.  The children were thrilled to see some real life superheroes in action 

and to spend some time in an actual fire engine.   

We welcomed some visitors from the Mental Health School Team who came in to deliver some special 

assemblies with the children.  We spoke about the importance of taking good cared of our mental health and 

ways in which we can do so.  The team are looking forward to meeting with parents and carers at their 

upcoming coffee morning on Wednesday 5th February.  We hope you will be able to join us. 

Unfortunately, we have had some reports that a small number of children have been copying programmes and 

games which are inappropriate for their age e.g. squid game. We strongly recommend that you check your 

children’s devices and ensure that the appropriate security settings are in place.  Please check that your 

children are not accessing material which is not age appropriate.  If you would like to find out more about how 

to protect your children online, you may want to come and join us for 

out internet safety workshops on 11th February.  Look out for more 

detail later in the newsletter. 

For all our families celebrating the Hindu harvest festival this week, 

we wish you a happy Pongal and all the best for 2025. 

Have a super weekend. 

Best wishes 

Manda George                                                                                                          

Headteacher 

 

Rights Respecting School 
 

During our rights respecting assemblies, we had lots of fun exploring 

article 45. We discussed all the ways that the convention can support 

children, families and different countries in the world. We all have a 

voice and must work together up to protect and promote children’s 

rights.   
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SEND Workshop: Social Skills 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Small Toy Donation 

As you know we are developing our outdoor play this 

year. We are looking for items for the children to play 

with in the playground. If you are clearing out spaces for 

new toys please donate the older ones for our 

playground.  Boxes will be in the admin office. 

Calling all families! We are looking for any small toy donations suc h as dinosouars, 
small action figures, Sylvanian Families etc.  

 

 

 



Year 6 Bake Sale - Sweet Treats 
 



Resource Base – Naughty Bus 
 

This week we received a mysterious present. It was a red London Bus! Since we 

received it, very strange things have been happening in the Resource Base and the 

Naughty Bus is always close by. The children have been searching for any unusual 

activity in the Resource Base everyday and this week we saw lots of paint squirted 

in the quiet room! We are going to continue investigating next week! 

 

Reception – Fire Fighter Visit 
 

Reception enjoyed meeting some real-

life superheroes this week. The 

firefighters explained how they help 

people and the children were able to sit 

in a real fire engine! 

 

     

 

 



Year 1 – Writing Instructions 
Breaking news! This week, Year 1 discovered (with the 

help of NASA’s astronauts) that there is a lost penguin on 

the moon! We used ‘bossy’ imperative verbs to write 

instructions advising the astronauts how to catch the 

creature, safely. It also left quite a mess out in space… 

so, we wrote instructions for how to clean the moon. We 

added adverbials of time to sequence our ideas, which 

took lots of teamwork. We wonder who will help us tidy 

up all those penguin feathers and smelly fish bones? 

   

Year 2 – Writing Letters 
 

In Year 2, we’ve been writing 

letters of advice to Rosie Revere 

the Engineer, encouraging her 

not to give up creating 

wonderful inventions. We used 

different sentence types such as 

statements, questions, 

exclamations and commands to 

make our letters more 

interesting. We hope that our 

letters inspire Rosie to continue creating amazing things and never give up on her 

dreams! Take a look at our fantastic letters…. 



 Year 3 – History 

Our topic this term is Ancient Egypt. The year three children have really impressed 

us with all their super knowledge about pyramids, but we are finding out that there 

is so much more to learn! Here are some amazing facts that might surprise you… 

- Most pyramids were built during the Old Kingdom 

- They were built as burial chambers for Pharaohs  

- Pyramids were built using a pulley and lever system 

Which one is your favourite fact? What else would you like to find out about these 

mysterious structures? If you are curious, think like a historian and do some 

research at home by taking a book out on Ancient Egypt from the library. Then, 

you could share your findings with the class!  

 

Year 4 – Science 

 

In Science, we have been learning about 

living things and their habitats. This 

week, our focus was on invertebrates 

(animals without a backbone). Using a 

special equipment called a ‘pooter,’ we 

explored the Forest School area to 

carefully observe and collect 

invertebrate specimens without harming 

them. We discovered a variety of 

fascinating creatures and wrote about 

their unique characteristics. It was an 

exciting and hands-on lesson that we all enjoyed! 



 Year 5 – Writing Biographies 
This week, Year 5 children have been writing 

biographies about the inspiring Floella Benjamin. 

Throughout the process, they applied a variety of 

writing skills, including the use of relative clauses, 

parenthesis and cohesive devices to make their 

writing more engaging and clearer. Students 

carefully researched Floella's life and 

achievements, incorporating detailed information 

to highlight her contributions in the fields of 

television, politics and charity. They also practiced 

using a range of sentence structures to create well-

organised and useful biographies that are both 

informative and interesting to read. 

 

Year 6 – Maths 
 

In Maths lessons this week, Year 6 have been learning all about decimals. We have 

been learning how to multiply and divide decimals by an integer and we then 

applied our knowledge to solve problems. We tackled a range of problems, 

involving decimals, some with up to three steps. When multiplying decimals, we 

completed a trial and error activity, which got quite competitive as we all wanted 

to be the first person to get the answer! 



Forest School News 
 

Nursery are busy learning their sounds in 

phonics, this week focusing on ‘d’. We 

built a d-e-n at Forest school. The children 

worked together to hunt for sticks of all 

different sizes to create a cosy space 

requesting that they could walk in and 

out of the den. We added branches from 

our chopped Christmas trees to make a 

comfortable floor. 

   

Year 2 are busy being incredible inventors this term and used their skills to create 

homes with insulation for animals that may be ready to hibernate. 

    

The children in Year 4 are learning about the Stone Age. This week the children 

constructed their own Stone Age weapon from natural materials around the 

woodland. 

 

 

 



Dates for Your Diary 
Monday 20th January  Year 6 to the Horniman Museum 
Tuesday 21st January  Year 2 to the Science Museum 
Wednesday 22nd January  Year 1 to the Royal Observatory  
Friday 24th January (weekly) Year 4 cricket workshops 
Tuesday 28th January  Year 5 and 6 pickleball festival  
Wednesday 29th January Year 3 to Science Musuem  
Thursday 30th January  PTA Sponsored Bounce  
Friday 31st January  Year 4 to Chislehurst caves 
w/b Monday 3rd February  Year 6 assessment week 
Wednesday 5th February  9am – parent and carer coffee morning with the 

Mental Health Schools Team  
Tuesday 11th February  Safer Internet Day  
Thursday 13th February  Year 6 Bake Sale 
Thursday 13th and Friday 
14th February  

Whole school art exhibition  

Friday 14th February  PTA fundraiser (Non-uniform day)   
Monday 17th –  
Friday 21st February  

HALF TERM HOLIDAY  

Monday 24th February  Year 4 swimming starts 
Thursday 27th and Friday 28th 
February  

Book Fair 

Thursday 6th March  WORLD BOOK DAY 
Friday 7th March  Year 5 and 6 girls’ football tournament 
Monday 10th March  Yellow class to Mudchute Farm 
Thursday 13th March  Red class to Mudchute Farm 
Friday 14th March  Blue class to Mudchute Farm 
w/b Monday 17th March  Whole school assessment week 
Sunday 23rd March Corbett Chase 
Tuesday 25th and Thursday 
27th March  

Parent and Carer open evenings 

Tuesday 1st April  Year 5 and 6 tag rugby festival 
Friday 4th April  Last day of the spring term 
Monday 7th – Monday 21st 
April  

EASTER HOLIDAY 

 

 

 



Online Safety Workshop 

Protecting Yourself and Others from Scams 

Online – Special Event! 🚨 

Join us for an essential Online Safety Workshop! 

Date: Tuesday, 11th February 
Time: 2:45 – 3:45 pm (In-person) 
Online Session: 5:30 pm via MS Teams 

As part of our Internet Safety Day, we’re excited to invite parents, carers, and 
families to a special workshop led by our Student Digital Leaders. This year’s theme 
is: 

"Too Good to Be True? Protecting Yourself and Others from Scams Online" 

✨ Topics covered include: 

• Online Reputation: Managing your digital footprint 
• Artificial Intelligence (AI): What you need to know 
• Social Media Safety: Keeping your family safe online 
• Password Protection: Best practices for security 
• Fake Websites & Phishing: How to spot scams 
• Gaming Safety: Tips for safe online play 
• Cyberbullying: Recognising & preventing harm 
• Screen Time: Finding a healthy balance 

🎯 Why attend? 

• Learn crucial online safety tips 
• Engage with our passionate Digital Leaders 
• Access FREE resources to protect your family 

Can't make it in person? Don't worry, our online session at 5:30 pm will give you all 
the information you need. 

We highly encourage all parents and carers to attend – let’s work together to keep 
our children safe online! 

 



Weekly Attendance  
 

 
Well done to the whole school for having great attendance this week.  

A huge round of applause for 4L who achieved 100% attendance! 
 
 

After School Club @Torridon  
 

We have a limited number of places available at our wraround after school club for 

this term. Our after school club @Torridon runs until 6pm.  

Our after school club has outdoor and inside options for all the children. Outdoor 

activities include multi-sports, relay races and free play. Our inside options always 

include creative arts activities and a range of table top games to choose from. The 

table top games include board games such as chess, jenga,  table football, table 

tennis and ludo.  Children can also enjoy activities such as construction, role play 

and small world imaginative play with dolls, dinosaurs, farm animals etc.  

All children are provided with a piece of fruit at the start of the session and then a 

healthy snack. The snack menu includes items such as; cheese/ tuna/ chicken rolls, 

tomato pasta, pesto pasta, baguette pizza, crumpets, cheese and crackers, 

hummus and muffins, served with a selection of cucumber, carrot and 

celery sticks and fruit. 

 If you would like further information or to book a place,  please email 

us at: clubs@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance  
1M 99% 

 

3A 96%  5V 89%  

1N 87%  3G 93%  5L 96.3% 

 
1W 97%  3S 99%  5C 95%  
2S 98%  4K 97%  6R 96.3% 

 
2SW 96%  4L 100% 

 

6A 89%  

2E 96%  4S 91%  6L 94%  



Oracy - Wellbeing Activities 
As you know, this year our school has a focus on improving children’s oracy skills. 

So far, children have been using talk strategies in their classrooms, some children 

have been taking part in oracy interventions and workshops have been planned for 

parents and carers to support children’s language development. We also want to 

focus on children’s wellbeing, and to do so we would like to set up a calendar of 

free events that you will be able to bring your child to that can support their 

language development through everyday activities that could be replicated at 

home. 

In order to understand the workshops you would prefer and want to attend, we 

would be grateful if you could fill out this very short 1 minute survey:  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/QX33ZVW 

Additionally, we would love to hear if you have any ideas for activities yourselves. 

If you do, please email them in to 

admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk for the attention of 

Gwen and Sai (Oracy Leads). 

Sound Steps – Music School 
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STARS OF THE WEEK 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Vienna  For always joining in during carpet time and she thought of and helped to create the den 

at forest school. Also, she is very kind to her friends. Well done, Vienna! 😊  
Nursery AM  King-La'khai  For playing nicely with his friends and for speaking more to his friends and the adults in 

Nursery. Well done, King-La'khai! 😊   

Nursery PM  Theo  For being kind to his friends and for speaking more to his friends and the adults in 

Nursery. Well done, Theo! 😊   

Blue Class  Royalty  For settling into her sessions at the Resource base so well. Well done, Royalty!  

Red Class   Nella For her positive attitude to her learning, especially in phonics. Well done! 

Yellow Class  Liam  For always working hard and trying his best. Well done!  

1M  Taliya  For always being so polite and well mannered. And for her enthusiasm in all lessons. Keep 

up the brilliant work Taliya! 😊   

1N  Hanane  For her fantastic learning. Hanane has been doing her best in every subject, and she has 

made us proud with her confidence and independence. Keep up the great work! 😊   

1W  Otto  For contributing his fantastic, creative ideas during class discussions. We have enjoyed 
hearing all about his knowledge of Neil Armstrong too! Well done Otto!  

2E  Hannah  For working on her handwriting this week. The improvement has been incredible, and I 

can see how hard she is trying. I am so proud. Keep it up! 😊  

2S  Khai  For his beautiful presentations in writing this week! Well done for trying so hard to 

include joins in your writing. Keep up the brilliant work Khai! 😊   

2SW  Kyrie  For his helpfulness and kindness towards his peers. He is always eager to lend a helping 

hand. Well done Kyrie. Keep it up! 😊   

3A  Dexter For writing an amazing diary entry in role as rhodopis from the story ‘cinderella of the 

nile’. Well done 😊 

3G Mario  Well done for getting 10/10 in the spelling test. Keep it up! 😊  
  

3S  Mateo  Well done for working hard in writing. Keep up the good work 😊   

4K  Jude  For demonstrating outstanding responsibility and leadership skills during our science 
lesson outside of the classroom. He ensured everyone worked as a team when searching 

for invertebrates in the Forest School area. Well done😊  

4S  Eunice  She is focused in lessons and produces excellent pieces of learning. She is kind, helpful and 
respectful towards others.  

5C   Edie For being consistent positive learner and being very helpful! Keep up the good work 😊 

5L  Yasmine  For writing an excellent biography about Floella Benjamin. You used many writing skills 
to make your piece engaging and informative. Well done!  

5V  Tracy For taking part in the sitting volleyball, Well done Tracy! 

6A  Harley  For his effort and commitment this week in his writing and maths lessons. Keep it up 
Harley! You should be proud of yourself.  

6L  Rocaella   For her effort and focus in writing. She has written clear paragraphs,  organised her ideas 
and has thoughtfully edited her learning. Well done!  

6R  Mahalia  For consistently demonstrating excellence across all subjects and completing research at 
home to include in her non-chronological report about the Benin Kingdom. Well done.   

RB Blue  Isaac  Well done for being so independent with your learning in year 3.   

RB Green  Royalty  Well done for settling into the Resource Base so well this week. We have loved having you 
join us!  



 

Autism Support 



Online Safety 


